From: CAI Texas Testing Communication
Subject: December 2023 STAAR Preliminary Assessment Reports
Date: Friday, January 19, 2024 11:19:55 AM

To the Superintendent, Education Service Center Director, and District and Region Testing
Coordinators Addressed:

This communication is to inform you of the availability of December 2023 State of Texas
Assessments of Academic Readiness (STAAR®) preliminary assessment reports for
accountability. Assessment results included in the preliminary reports are the same results
included in the final reports for accountability unless changes are made during the data
correction window.

DISTRICT REPORTS

Your district’s December 2023 STAAR preliminary assessment reports for accountability are
posted in the Secure File Center, which can be accessed on the Testing Personnel page of the
Texas Assessment website. These preliminary assessment reports include student report cards,
student labels, district and campus summary reports, and reporting data files. Item-level data is
not available for the December administration. Reports posted in the Secure File Center are
available for 90 days.

The December 2023 STAAR preliminary assessment results for accountability will be posted
to the Family and Research Portals by January 24, 2024. District testing coordinators should
refer to the Family Portal page of the District and Campus Coordinator Resources for
information on helping parents access the secure Family Portal.

DATA CORRECTIONS

The data correction window for the December 2023 STAAR administration is January 22-January
26, 2024. Districts must resolve student information and test discrepancies and may submit score
code changes and rescore requests for the December administration during this window. Refer to
the Data Corrections section on the Reporting Events page of the Coordinator Resources for more
information on data corrections, including costs associated with rescore requests.

Changes submitted during the data correction window will be reflected in the final assessment
reports for accountability provided on March 25. Any updates made after the data correction
window will be included in scheduled updates but will not be reflected in final assessment reports
used for accountability.

REGION REPORTS

Your region’s December 2023 STAAR preliminary assessment reports for accountability are
posted in the Secure File Center. These preliminary assessment reports include summary
reports and reporting data files.

For questions or assistance regarding the information in this communication, contact Texas Testing

Support at (833) 601-8821, TexasTestingSupport@cambiumassessment.com, or

TexasAssessment.gov via live chat.
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